Dear Governor McDonnell and Members of the Virginia Legislature,

As business leaders and employers in Virginia we applaud your successful bi-partisan efforts to keep Virginia first in national rankings as the most business-friendly state.

We urge you to maintain this ranking going forward by ensuring Virginia is a magnet for the best and the brightest employees and entrepreneurs.

Specifically, we urge you to reject extreme proposals governing social issues on which Americans are passionately divided. Otherwise it will be difficult for Virginia to attract and retain the entrepreneurs and talent we need to grow Virginia.

Sincerely,

Gary Shapiro President and CEO

Consumer Electronics Association

Paul Gayter President and CEO Brainwave, Inc

Bob Dinkel Managing Director Pierce Capital Partners

Rob Quartel Chairman and CEO

NTEL·X

John B. Wood

Chairman, CEO & President

Telos Corporation

Sterling Phillips

CEO

GTSI Corporation

Donna S. Morea Adesso Group Jack H. Goldman President & CEO

Hearth, Patio & Barbecue Association

Paul Leslie CEO

Dovel Technologies

William G. Crutchfield, Jr.

Founder & CEO

Crutchfield Corporation

Donald W Upson

Partner UpsonVito

John Backus

Founder and Managing Partner

New Atlantic Ventures

Earle Williams

Evan Weisel

Principal & Co-Founder

Welz & Weisel Communications

Mitchell Schear President

Vornado/Charles E. Smith

Skip West President

MAXSA Innovations, LLC

Magid Abraham

President, CEO and Co-Founder

comScore

Linda Abraham CMO & EVP comScore

Bradley J. Schwartz
President and CEO

Blue Canopy Group, LLC

Sudhakar Shenoy Chairman and CEO

Information Management Consultants, Inc.

David L. Schaefer, CPCU, RPLU Principal & Executive Vice President AH&T Insurance

Brad Antle President and CEO Salient Federal Solutions John Kelly President JEDEC

John Mendonca

Partner KPMG, LLP

Terry McAuliffe

Chairman

GreenTech Automotive

Debbie Taylor Moore Founder & President

CyberZephyr

Dendy Young

CEO

McLean Capital, LLC

Lisa Martin President

LeapFrog Solutions, Inc.

Gerald M. Rubin Executive Director

Janelia Farm Research Campus Howard Hughes Medical Institute